
Ashford Borough Council advice on Bonfires 

 

You must not burn general household waste, but may burn garden waste from 

your own garden if this is done without causing a nuisance to others. 

If there is no alternative to having a bonfire, you must: 

• Ensure that smoke does not cause a nuisance to neighbours. 

• Ensure that the smoke does not affect highway safety 

and you should: 

• Avoid burning in hot weather – when neighbours are more likely to need 

windows open 

• Notify neighbours that you will be having a fire 

• Ensure that the fire burns quickly, rather than be left to smoulder 

• Ensure that green waste has completely dried out prior to burning 

• Ensure that the fire is not left unattended, and have a means to extinguish a 

fire if necessary 

• Ensure that the wind direction will take any smoke away from neighbouring 

properties 

 


